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All Souls Service

On Tuesday, November 2nd at 7:00 p.m. our worship committee is planning an All Souls Service to commemorate the faithful departed.  If you would like to light a candle and/or have your loved one remembered at that service, please contact the church office.

Remembrance Service
A special service of remembrance will be held on Sunday, November 7th to honour our veterans and to pray for a world order of unity and peace.  Special guests from the Royal Canadian Legion have been invited and a social will follow the service.  We ask that you join us for both our church service and the community service to be held at the town’s war memorial on Thursday, November 11th   -- “Lest we Forget”
Sunday Worship for Fall 2010
	October 17, 2010
10 a.m.  Special 150th Anniversary Service with The Most Reverend Fred Hiltz, Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada 
	November 7, 2010

 8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist

10:30 a.m. Remembrance Day Service

7 p.m.  Service at Admiral’s Coast

	October 24, 2010
8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist

10:30 a.m.  Window Dedication – Sanctuary window on Resurrection theme- Dicks Family
	 November 14, 2010

8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist

10:30.a.m. Holy Eucharist



	October 31, 2010

8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist
10:30 a.m. All Saints Day-Holy Baptism-Family Service
	November 21, 2010

8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist

10:30 a.m. Reign of Christ

	November 2, 2010 (Tuesday)

7 p.m.  All Souls Day
	 November 28, 2010
8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist

10:30 a.m. Advent I - Candle Lighting-Family Service


 

Happy  Thanksgiving,

God Bless you and yours!

Archdeacon John Dinn, Rector   (834-2336)

Kelvin Fowler, Rector’s Warden   (834-4517)

Robert Dawe, People’s Warden/Editor of Eagle News (834-2890)
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150 years – Great is Thy Faithfulness

Since the beginning of our church in Topsail in 1860, God has provided well for the congregation here.  The hymn from our burgundy booklet that we sing so often says it well:

Summer and winter and springtime and harvest,

Sun, moon and stars in their courses above,

Join with all nature in manifold witness 

To thy great faithfulness, mercy and love.

Great is Thy Faithfulness,

Great is Thy Faithfulness,

Morning by morning, new mercies I see;

All I have needed, Thy hand hath provided;

Great is thy Faithfulness, Lord unto me.

As we, as individuals and families, look toward fall worship and anniversary activities in this parish, we need to be ever mindful of the manifold mercies of our God and Father.

During Thanksgiving this October, we will reflect not only on the harvest and bounty of the land and sea, but also on the fruit and fertility that God plants in the bodies and minds of each new generation.  As Christians, and parishioners, it is our mission to keep the seed, the Word of God, alive long past 150 years.  A parish is kept vital by planting that seed again and again in each generation’s soil.

On October 16th and 17th our Primate, The Most Reverend Bishop Fred Hiltz will visit our parish to help us commemorate our past and ponder the challenges we face as Christians in the future.

In November, we will remember the self-sacrifice of those who have died in world wars fighting injustice and inequality.  We will acknowledge the privilege of life in a country and province where we enjoy freedom and peace.  At that time, we’ll undoubtedly reflect on the words “In Flanders Field” by Colonel John McCrae.  In a less known poem, “In Due Season”  McCrae speaks about our need to continually do our duty and complete the work God asks of us.  McCrae reminds us that all life’s blessings and harvest, all the wondrous portions and privileges, past and present, have been provided by a faithful God.

If only one poor gleaner, weak of hand,

Shall pick a scanty sheaf where I have sown

For, of us the master doth demand our work:

the harvest rests with Him alone

Thank you

The parish appreciates the help and assistance of the following individuals/groups over the summer:

· Dr. Robert Rowlands, Rev. Charles Green, Rev. Mark Janes and Rev. Mike Horlick for their help with church services during August.

· Lisa Cox for providing breakfasts for the visiting clergy

· Shirley Glynn and all who assisted with the Victorian tea.

· Helen Barnes and all the other volunteers who made our Garden Party in July such a success.

· Marg Fowler and all those who helped with the 150th Anniversary Walk-A-thon.

· All those parishioners who participated in our Summer Challenge.

· Our penny total to date is $569.70 and we are aiming to reach $1,500 by year-end.

· Chair, Jim Smith and Cemetery Committee and workers (Dawson Clarke and Jeremy Cox) for their exceptional care and commitment to our cemetery grounds.

· Dawson Clarke retired in August.  He gave many years of service to the upkeep of our cemetery.  We wish Dawson and Lillian well in their new home and future endeavours.

· All those volunteers who helped with the installation of stained glass in our new sanctuary windows.  Special thank you to all altar guild members and others who assisted with the cleanup.

Welcoming our Primate
During the weekend of October 16 and 17, we will welcome our Primate, The Most Reverend Fred Hiltz, the Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada, to our parish as part of our 150th Anniversary Celebrations.  The Primate will join us for two important events:

(i) 150th Anniversary Dinner on Saturday, October 16 at the Woodstock Colonial Restaurant at 6:00 p.m.

(ii) A special anniversary Eucharist on Sunday, October 17 at 10:00 a.m. in our church.

We encourage all our parishioners to come to celebrate and thank God for 150 years of parish life and ministry.

Sunday School
Our Sunday school, under the direction of Mrs. Susan Bonnell, began with registration and a family barbecue on Sunday, September 26th.  Thank you to all who helped with the planning and organization (Lisa Cox) cooking, (Paul Trickett & Ron Smith), rides (Cliff Fowler, Carl Dawe & Kayla Hiscock) and bouncing castle (Sharon Smith).  This year the parish has chosen a new curriculum entitled “Spark Lectionary”, a program that introduces our children to stories from scripture and expands that experience with related music, song and hands-on activities.  Visit our website www.stjohntheevangelistnl.com (click links then Sunday School Registration) to register for this program.   We will need the support of parents/grandparents to help with Sunday school set-up and supervision each week.  If you are able to assist your children in this important ministry, please contact Susan or Archdeacon Dinn.  Any time and talent that you can offer would be most appreciated.

ACW Fall Schedule
Our ACW began their meetings and fellowship on Wednesday, September 22.  They are planning a fall fellowship at Goulds on October 5 and will be busy, as always, assisting with our fall fair in November.  Our ACW is also planning the annual Seniors’ Dinner on December 4 and their members’ dinner on December 14.  Great is their Faithfulness.

Quarterly Financial Statement

Accompanying this Eagle News, you will find a record of your financial contributions to September 30, 2010.  We ask that you review your statement and call the church office (834-2336) if you discover any errors or omissions.  If you have not financially contributed to the ministry of this parish this year, would you prayerfully consider your givings in the next three months?  We thank you for your support and commitment to this parish.

Sub Sandwich Sale
Our Ways and Means Committee is planning a sub sandwich sale for Friday, October 29, 2010.  Lunch will include an 8” sub sandwich, a Pepsi and 2 cookies for only $7.00.  You may place your order with Millicent (834-8619), Sandra (834-8834) or the church office (834-2336).  Pick- up of the sub sandwiches will occur at the church on Thursday evening October 28th.  Help us by selling to your family, friends and co-workers.

Fall Fair
Our Fall Fair committee has begun meetings to plan our Fall Fair for Thursday, November 11, 2010. Our Fall Fair is important to our parish both socially and financially.  We ask that all parishioners contribute their time and talent towards the success of its many sale tables, meals and card game.

Fall Bible Study
Beginning Thursday, September 30th – November 25th, an eight-week study on the Book of Revelation will be held in our parish hall at 7:30 p.m.  Come and learn about the most discussed and yet less understood book of the Bible.  Learn the meaning of the various symbols (a beast with seven heads, locusts with human faces, death on a pale horse, and many more).  Please call the parish office (834-2336) to register for the course.

ADVANCE NOTICE – Christmas Holly Tea 

The 150th. Anniversary Committee will be holding a "Christmas Holly Tea” on Saturday, December 11, 2010 -  2:30 p.m. - 4 p.m. in the Parish Hall.  Details will be outlined in future bulletins.

